

Musgrove Park Hospital

Trust Management Musgrove Park Taunton TA1 5DA

19 March 2015

Our ref: CD/rb/FOI2/002266

Direct telephone number: 01823 343692

Email address: foi@tst.nhs.uk

Ms Agnes Chambre

Email: request-250894-3072cbcb@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Ms Chambre

RE: REQUEST UNDER FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000

I am writing to confirm that the Taunton & Somerset NHS Foundation Trust has now been able to consider the information requested and its disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

The information requested and our response is as follows:

How much food is thrown away each year from each of your hospitals each year?

What is the total expenditure on food and what proportion is thrown away?

Please show results in by month by the last five years.

The Information readily available and that reported to external body - ERIC is provided below as well as data collected from audits, being data that is readily available in response.

Food Waste figures (Taken from ERIC returns)	Annual Provisions Cost
Food Waste 2012 average 6%	£899,171
Food Waste 2013 average 7%	£823,368
Food Waste 2014 average 12%	£810,022

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. You are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other reuse, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright holder. Most documents supplied by the Taunton & Somerset NHS Foundation Trust will be Crown Copyright. You can find details on the arrangements for re-using Crown Copyright on HMSOnline at:

http://www.hmso.gov.uk/copyright/licences/click-use-home.htm

Information you receive which is not subject to Crown Copyright continues to be protected by the copyright of the person, or organisation, from which the information originated. You must

ensure that you gain their permission before reproducing any third party (non Crown Copyright) information.

If you have any queries about the information provided, please contact the Freedom of Information Officer on <u>foi@tst.nhs.uk</u> or at the above address in the first instance. Please remember to **quote the reference number** above in all your communications.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review of the decision, please write to the Deputy Director of Nursing on foi@tst.nhs.uk or at the above address.

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the organisation concerned. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF.

Yours sincerely

cy my

Carol Dight

Executive Director of Nursing and Governance